
 
 

 

April 12, 2023 

 

Fred Vander Sterre 

Stated Clerk of Classis Huron 

519-887-9506 

classishuron@gmail.com 

 

Dear Fred, 

 

Please find attached an overture from Waterloo CRC. We realize this overture is too late to be 

included in the agenda of Synod 2023, but we are hopeful Synod will still consider the overture 

based on its weightiness. This overture was written by members of Waterloo CRC’s church 

council and was adopted at our meeting on April 11. We humbly submit it for consideration at 

the May 2023 Classis Huron meeting. In doing so, we are asking classis to support us in 

overturing Synod 2023 to declare the interpretation of Heidelberg Catechism Q. and A. 108 

adopted by Synod 2022 has the weight of synodical authority but does not have confessional 

status. 

 

In Christ, 

 

 
 

Andrew White 

Clerk of Waterloo CRC 


